
ARKANSAS
Department of Environmental Quality

June 4, 2019

Heath Ward, Executive Director
Springdale Water and Sewer Commission
P.O. Box 769
Springdale, AR 7 27 65 -07 69

Email : hward@sprinsdalewater.com

RE: City of Bethel Heights
State No-Discharge Permit No. 4725-WR-5, AFIN 04-00630

Dear Mr. Ward:

In response to your inquiry, the City of Bethel Heights (Bethel Heights) is not in compliance

with Permit 4725-WR-5. ADEQ sent a letter to Bethel Heights on May 6,2019 requesting that

Bethel Heights provide to ADEQ a corrective action plan (CAP) to address its noncompliance.

ADEQ's May 6, 2019 letter to Bethel Heights also referenced the issues identified during
ADEQ's February 2019 inspection and the permit violations reported by Bethel Heights.

ADEQ's May 6, 2019 letter and the report for ADEQ's February 2019 inspection are attached.

ADEQ requests that the City of Springdale consider not adding any new water service

connections to Bethel Heights until Bethel Heights has addressed these issues and is in
compliance with Permit 4725-WR-5.

Should you have any questions conceming this matter, please contact me at 501-682-0640 or
healeyr@adeq. state. ar.us.

Sincerely,

ADE

@tc{,,t,
Richard C. Hehley
Enforcement Branch M anager
Office of Water Quality

Enclosure:

Rick Pulvirenti, COO andbirector of Engineering, Springdale Water and Sewer
Commission, rpulvirenti@.springdalewater. com
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